MINUTES OF MEETING ON 3-07-16

TOWN OF MONTVERDE
CEMETERY COMMITTEE
Monday, March 7,2016 - 10:00AM

Attendees:

Michele Wells

Rusty Meyer

Ginny Kontny

Joe Wynkoop, Mayor

Leslie Temmen (Resident and previous committee member)

The Cemetery Committee met at Town Hall on Monday, March 7, 2016 at
10AM.

e General discussion on procedures, rules and regulations:
= Only residents within 2 sq. miles can be buried in town
cemetery.
» Reservations of plots are not allowed now but older
reservations are grandfathered in.
*  Must be resident of Montverde for 3 years before can
apply for a cemetery plot.
» Children of person buried here can be buried in cemetery
even if not resident of town.
n
e Discussed doing something special for honoring Veterans on
Memorial Day and Veterans Day.

e Mayor Wynkoop brought cemetery map and is going to have copies
made for us. Some plots have been held for forty years so we need to
check if these reservations are still valid.

e Mayor Wynkoop also advised us that the Cemetery Committee does
not make changes to the statue, administration or certificate
ownership. All change recommendations are to be brought to the
Town Council.
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Elected officers of committee:
= Chairwoman: Michele Wells
= Secretary: Ginny Kontny

Leslie Temmen attended part of meeting. She was secretary of
previous Cemetery Committee. We asked her to join our committee
but she declined. However she told us we could contact her at any
time if we have any questions.

Next meeting to be held on Monday, March 21, 2016 at 10:00AM in
Town Hall.

Meeting adjourned by Rusty Meyer and seconded by Michele Wells.



